STOWLANGTOFT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

MONDAY 28th September 2015 AT 7.15 PM

THE MEETING ROOM, ST GEORGE’S ROAD
Present : Cllrs J Orlopp,  J Catchpole, J Godfrey, H Godfrey. Mrs M Gardiner (clerk) was also in attendance.
1
Apologies for absence: Councillor D D’Lima, and the Police.  An apology from Cllr Kaines was received the following morning.
2 
Declarations of interest: none.
3 
Public Forum:  Mrs Sherwood has written to say that she has put birdboxes in the churchyard and is continuing to look after the telephone box.  All postboxes in area appear to have been repainted except for the one in Kiln Lane. She wonders why and asks if the council can find the reason.

The Reading Room hedge is becoming a health and safety issue.  The owners have been asked to cut it back.

(A few days after the meeting it was noted that the hedge had been cut, improving visibility at the junction)
4
County Councillors Report:   

Council 17th September (venue Endeavour House)
Papers have yet to be released for this meeting but I am aware of one motion that has been put down to be discussed – that of the proposal to close the local Magistrates courts and in particular, the one in Bury St Edmunds.  I can also tell you that Canon Sally Fogden will be providing ‘thought for the day’.  She is one of the leading members of the Addington Fund locally and that is one of the charities that I am supporting in my year as Chairman

Cabinet 15h September 
The first item to be discussed will be Suffolks Devolution proposal – this may also be discussed at the Council meeting two days later but generally it has universal agreement.  Devolution is a process whereby some of the things that the Government currently does might be given to local councils and others, usually working in partnership, to do instead.  All of Suffolks councils have got together with Police and Health to put a proposal to central government to have devolved powers, and money.  There was a meeting of all public sector leaders in the morning of Friday 4th September to discuss Suffolk’s ambition for, and approach to, devolution based on the Expression of Interest submitted to Government on 4th September. This was developed by the County Council and public sector partners in response to the Government’s invitation as part of the Spending Review to submit formal, fiscally-neutral, proposals for devolved arrangements to the Treasury by 4 September 2015. The timetable is that we should hear by the end of September if the government want Suffolk to be the next area to go for devolution.  Then it will be 18-24 months before the process is completed.  

Suffolk is in a good position to be amongst the leaders in this process, many of our local councils already work together – Mid Suffolk and Babergh locally – and there are many areas where council departments share expertise – across the county.  In addition Police work with Fire to establish joint locations – Elmswell is an example.  We have been ‘invited’ to be amongst the first half a dozen areas to apply – and it is much better to be among the first, and decide how we want it to work for us, rather than to be in the later tranche – and have the process dictated.  The papers for the Expression of Interest are included as an Appendix to the Cabinet item and can be read on the SCC website.

The second item on the agenda is the Budget monitoring report.  The Council set a net expenditure budget of £500.7m for the year 2015/16.  This is the budget after fees, charges, contributions and some specific grants have been deducted.  This budget is therefore funded by the Council Tax Freeze Grant, Public Health ring-fenced grant, Education Services Grant, the New Homes Bonus, Revenue Support Grant, Business Rates and Council Tax. The budget included a target for planned savings of £38.3m to reach a balanced budget.  

This is the first budget monitoring report for the year 2015/16. It covers expenditure for the period April to July and shows the forecast outturn to be £2.9m higher than the approved budget.  The level of the forecast overspend demonstrates the impact of the financial challenges the council continues to face.  The most significant area of overspend is £2.7m in the Children and Young Peoples directorate with the SEN (children with Special Educational Needs) service reflecting continuing pressure. 

The next item of particular interest is that of Rural Transport Tenders.  The report proposes a new model for the provision of rural transport across Suffolk. The model will bring together the existing rural transport services which are currently funded by the Council and encourage community transport, bus and taxi companies to work together. The proposed approach should lead to improved services for customers, with less reliance on Council funding in the future.
All committee papers are published on-line from the SCC website   www.suffolk.gov.uk
Warning to all dog owners
I was recently warned about the practice of marking garden gates and fences and was alarmed to find that it had happened locally.  If anyone sees a strange mark on their garden gate or fence please report it to Suffolk Police (101).  It could indicate that the dog(s) inside are being targeted to be stolen.  Similarly if you spot any unusual activity that could be a dog-napping ring 999 – a crime could be in progress.  
5
District Councillor's report – none available.
6
Police Report 

Crime - There has been 1 crime reported since your last meeting:
       
1 X Criminal Damage – Refers to an incident where an offender has got a vehicle stuck on a verge and in the process of trying to release the vehicle has damaged surrounding furniture.

New Sergeant
We are pleased to confirm that Sgt 1117 Ash Warby is now the Sergeant responsible for the Safer Neighbourhood Teams at Mid-Suffolk Central and Mid-Suffolk North.

Priorities

The next Area Forum and Priority Setting Meeting will be at Eye Police Station on 
Monday 27th July from 7pm – 8pm. Members of the public are welcome and 
encouraged to attend. Please visit the local SNT web site for details of SNT 
surgeries and public events. 


The current priorities are:

1. Preventing and detecting burglaries

2. Rural crime including thefts from outside areas

Additional Information
Your local team is always willing to assist with crime prevention, and can often assist with inexpensive methods of helping you ensure your property is better secured. 
A letter has been received from Police Headquarters regarding police attendance at meetings.  A review is underway to enable the police to achieve savings required by the government.  This means that attendance at parish meetings is under review as this may not be the best use of police time. Written reports will continue for the time being.

Due to staff shortage a reduced service will be provided by Police Connect from Monday 21st September. 
  The full service will be resumed as soon as possible.
Neighbourhood Watch – As we have had no co-ordinator for about two years the police want to discontinue our association with the group.  A long discussion took place about the merit of membership.  Further information will be sought from the police. 

7
Approve the minutes of the meeting held on 20th July 2015:

The minutes were approved as a true record and signed.
8
Clerk’s report: 

An invitation to the AGM of Mid Suffolk CAB has been received.


SALC AGM will take place in Elmswell on 12th November.  Councillors are invited.
9
Finance Report:  


The finance report was agreed and cheques signed.


A letter has been sent to Barclays to add the clerk's name and also to request online banking.
10
Planning matters:


Granted: 1845/15 - Street Farm, Stowlangtoft 


 .  
11
Highway matters:  The Street has now been resurfaced and new white lines painted.


Speedwatch – Clerk to write to village co-ordinator for a progress update.  It is understood that a training session on use of the speed gun has taken place.
12
Correspondence: 

MSDC Gambling Act; Licensing Act        
Norse ;  Glasdon products.
13
Open Forum – A request from MSDC has been received regarding proposed short stay traveller sites in Suffolk.  Councillors know of nowhere suitable in the local area.


Dog bin – it was suggested that a dog bin placed by the footpath at the end of Church View would be useful.  For further discussion.
14
Date of next meeting - Monday 16th November 2015 at 7.15pm in the Meeting Room, St George's Road.
